Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Town Hall Meeting
June 22, 2019

Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Town Hall meeting was held on Saturday, June 22, 2019, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 11:00 a.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was taken. Board Members present were Curt Delong-President, Laurie Lyons-Vice President, Linda Van Meter-Secretary, Denise Koplar-Director and Georgia Moffat-Treasurer.  Dawn Hughes-Director and Bruce Halverson-Director had an excused absence.


Agenda

Curt Delong informed the members present that our new manager is Mirta Perez. She has been the temporary manager since the death of David and has been with ELS for 13 years. She has experience resolving issues in communities that have been poorly managed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Curt Delong went over the issues that were brought up with ELS at our quarterly meeting on May 23, 2019. We will be getting a fulltime compliance officer for our community. Our regional director made the proposal to ELS Corporate and it has been approved. However, he does not know when the position will be filled as they want to fill the management and office positions first and complete their training. The police report is being addressed by ELS legal department. The voter registration list is also being addressed. Letters were sent to those listed on the report and a list of violators was sent to the ELS legal department.  The problem of ducks in the pool and the feeding of ducks and cats was addressed. Management will send a warning letter to that person telling that person to stop at once. President Delong asked about the status of the community gate and was informed that quotes are being reviewed as was assured that the gate would be installed this year. The water pressure issue was brought to the attention of our regional director. President Delong requested assurance that our aged system can handle the addition of all the new homes that are being brought in.  President Delong discussed reversing the street parking rule with the regional director and both agreed that street parking was not working out. ELS will phase back into the no parking on the street rule by August of this year. The condition of our sidewalks and streets was brought to the attention of the director and as inspection will be done marking those areas that need attention. The problems with the overflow parking lot were addressed with the director as it has become a storage area and has vehicles with expired licenses. President Delong requested that the area be more closely monitored and suggested that they install a 48-hour parking sign.

Georgia Moffat addressed the members present regarding the low water pressure issue. Georgia used the suggested forms that are available at the clubhouse and discovered that her toilet tanks were leaking. After replacing the flappers, her water pressure returned to normal. Laurie Lyons reminded the members present to check their faucet aerator’s for sediment clogging the water flow.

Open floor questions from members

Issues brought up by the members attending were feeding the cats and ducks are still an ongoing problem. There is a bush on the corner of Bronco and Holster that needs to be cut back and a vacant home that needs to be boarded up. Residents want management to clean up the messes on vacant lots and in the common areas. Residents are very dissatisfied with the job that Rattle Snake Security is doing and would like them replaced with a more reliable company. It was mentioned that Rattle Snake personal were partying in the front parking lot rather than doing their job. They failed to remove trespassers from the front pool that had snuck in after hours. 






The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 PM.

